Bradley Fire Department
August 2019 Monthly Report

The Fire Department responded to 227 calls for the month of August 2019. The following is a summary
of the call types for the month:

e EMS Calls — 160 calls total
55 calls were categorized as Advanced Life Support
53 calls were categorized as Basic Life Support
52 calls were refusal of services
o 14 calls were turned over to other agencies
e Motor Vehicle Accidents
o 14 calls were categorized as motor vehicle accidents
e Fire Calls
o 53 calls required a fire engine response
o Mutual Aid/Auto-aid was provided to the following agencies

O O O

Department Cancelled Passed on Arrived on Total
Name Enroute Request Scene Amount
Limestone 1 1 2
Kankakee City 4 2 6
Manteno 2 1 3
Momence 4 1 5
Bourbonnais 3 3 6
Salina 1 1
Herscher 1 1
Grant Park 1 1
25 Total
Calls

Maintenance Items:

e All the units with the exception of Truck 47 have had their annual pump test completed. Truck
47 is scheduled to have its test done in October.

e Truck 47 needed some repairs to the radiator system and had a bad injector. We also started
annual Preventive maintenance on the apparatus.

e Annual ladder testing has been completed on all apparatus.

Fire Prevention Activities:

e 28 Residential Smoke/Co Inspections were conducted for the month for residential sales.
e 83 Fire Inspections were conducted for the month.



Grants:
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The Zoll Auto Pulse and accessories has arrived. Members of the Bradley Fire Department will
begin an in-service training with members of the Bourbonnais Fire Protection District on
Tuesday September 24, 2019 at 18:00 hours. We encourage any trustee who is available to stop
by and see the device that was purchased utilizing a local merchant’s grant process. We are
currently working on setting a date and time that the local merchant can be recognized by the
Village Board. | would also like to publically thank Lt. Roselius for the time and effort spent on
researching and applying for the grant. If the board members could take a few minutes and
convey a thank you to Lt. Roselius it would be much appreciated.

FEMA Regional Fire Grant — currently the mobile radios are being installed by Williams
Communications.

We have not heard anything back on a FEMA Grant for the stryker cots. This is good news as we
have not been rejected for the request.

Training:

Personnel trained on searches, hose line management, self-rescue and firefighter rescues with
the Bourbonnais Fire.
Personnel began their first EMS training program through Target Solutions

Current/Upcoming Projects:

We are still waiting on the lllinois Fire Chiefs Association report. The last contact we had was
they are finishing up with the data analysis and mapping part of the report.

We are waiting to hear back from ISO to see if they need any additional information.

Fire department personnel will be completing their annual fit testing as required by OSHA and
NFPA. Currently the fit testing machine that is shared among numerous agencies is in disrepair
and needs some maintenance.

Report Respectfully Submitted by:

James R, Reeuer

James R. Keener

Interim

Fire Chief



